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Wow, what a different September we’ve had! Heat, cool nights, sun, rain, thunder and lightning, it’s been a real mixed bag and keeps the fish and fishers guessing! Rosewall went from a dried up creek to flowing and back to dry in a matter of days which has really confused the returning pink salmon. Some were stranded in pools but most of them made it upstream to a safe haven. We managed to get a count of pinks in three of our creeks and were amazed by the number of returns to Wilfred Creek. Bonus for us all and the news had the Wilfred Streamkeepers beaming! 

The ‘tank installation crew’ is still hard at work putting the new tanks in but now the end is in sight. With underground piping complete – next is tank placement on sumps. Water and fish aren’t far off. Great work!
For many years FBSES has fostered the “plant a tree programme” where we donate up to 200 trees per year to volunteer groups that work on restoration projects on streams. Our trees have travelled as far as Victoria and Zeballos and this year is no exception. From Port Alberni to Tofino to Campbell River we have been able to help with restoration. Lise and her crew have done a fantastic job of caring for these trees from seedlings to vibrant 2 and 3-year old trees. Great job crew!
As for the Pacific Salmon Foundation Fundraising Auction, Dinner and Dance, it looks like another sold out event. Thanks to all who bought tickets and did their best to outbid one another. It is certainly a very fun and entertaining way to help the salmon enhancement organizations.

If you would like to help or just out for a coffee and meet our volunteers, our hatchery hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. Check out our website www.fbses.ca.
